Welcome to Oak Grove Beach Community Association!

Since our incorporation on January 10, 1958, Oak Grove Beach Community Association makes every effort “to provide for the preservation, maintenance, improvement and development of the open spaces, land, adjacent ponds and waters and beach areas as a residential community and to promote health, safety, welfare, protection, education, enjoyment, recreation, comfort and convenience of all owners of record of any land within the territorial limits and the inhabitants thereof.”  We think you’ll agree Oak Grove Beach is a great place to live!

The association is governed by a Board of Directors, which meets monthly between April and October, and as needed during the off-season. A list of this year’s board members is enclosed.  Please make sure we have your email address for all membership correspondence.  Our Annual Meeting is held in May, at which time the general membership is updated on the activities of the Board of Directors regarding projects, financial status, social happenings and any other matters.  This is also when we pass our annual budget, set the mill rate and elect new board members to fill upcoming vacancies.  We’re always interested in new volunteers.
Since our beach is private, we may have weekend security during the summer months.  Each household is provided one beach pass which must be visible while at the beach and only one tag is needed per group.  You may pick up your tag from the board president at your convenience.  Copies of our bylaws and beach regulations are enclosed.  If you rent out your property, we ask you to please ensure your tenants are aware of the rules.

We typically hold two neighborhood events each year:  a beach picnic in July and a holiday party in December. The beach picnic is held on the beach with a DJ, hamburgers and hot dogs provided by the association and potluck from the membership.  The holiday party, held at the Niantic Bay Yacht Club, is potluck and features horse-drawn sleigh rides around the block; we hope you’ll decorate your house and yard to make the sleigh rides even more enjoyable.  Members, renters and guests are welcome at both events.
Our website is http://oakgrovebeach.weebly.com.  All of the documents included in this packet can also be found on the website, along with minutes of each Board meeting.  

We hope you enjoy Oak Grove Beach as much as we do and will share in our sense of community.  If there ever is a situation you feel needs to be addressed, please feel free to talk to any board member at any time.
Sincerely,
Board of Directors
Oak Grove Beach Community Association, Inc.
